School Council Newsletter

February 2023



We have had a busy start to the year and have been working really hard. As a school council, we have met a few times already and discussed upcoming events and important decisions that need to be made in our classes.

Themed School dinner

Our School Council and Sports Ambassadors have had an interesting meeting with our school cook. They have discussed what meals they might enjoy for theme days and have collated some exciting activities to try for these. From this, our school was able to have a 'healthy me' themed lunchtime, where they ate a healthy lunch and completed activities on the playground to promote positive mental and physical wellbeing. These were completed during lunch time and we had small activities to complete in a minute to win a certificate.

#minutetowinit











Behaviour tokens have gone live during the Spring term.



We would like to remind everyone that the behaviour system in our school has now been changed in response to pupil voice. Good behaviour is now rewarded with a token and a stamper in school is given for work related efforts. In assembly recently, it was great to see that so many children have already received at least 2 tokens already when Mrs Kelly asked for a show of hands. Some of us have even worked really hard and earnt between 3 and 5!

We cannot wait to see who the winning house team will be at the end of the spring term. We know that the teams are looking forward to being in with the chance of achieving the prizes that they chose during the last house team assembly. Blue team are hoping for a film afternoon. Green, red and yellow team would like a sports day. Orange team wanted a pyjama and a film afternoon, whilst purple are planning on a crafty art session.

We have already noticed that there is healthy competition amongst our classes. Mavay said that the yellow team are currently taking the lead in Ecuador meaning that the other teams want to catch them up. Enzo has seen that there has been lots of teamwork in Spain earning the tokens too. Brooke and Nylah in year 4 have noticed that people in their class are being kind. For example, they realised people were being helpful when getting each other's belongings at home time. Anna in year 6 and Alaya in year 5 have certainly seen behaviour improving especially on the playground.

What's coming up.....

Sport Relief and Comic Relief are fast approaching and you will have noticed items being sold in the supermarkets already. We will be helping to raise money for this fantastic cause, week commencing the 17th March and will be selling colouring sheets. We will also be taking part in other sport relief activities, which we will be discussing at our next meeting and will let you know the details in due course.

Easter and competitions — You will be able to partake in our Easter Bonnet competition- more information to come very soon!

Summer fair theme: Celebrating History.